
Public Notice 
Submission of Letters of Intent for Competitive 

Older Americans Act Title III and Wyoming Home Services Grant 
Lincoln County - Wyoming 

 
Notice is hereby given that Letters of Intent to apply for the Older Americans Act (OAA), Administration 
on Aging Title III-E & Wyoming Home Services (WyHS) Programs for the Wyoming Department of 
Health, Aging Division, Community Living Section for services to be provided will be accepted until 5:00 
p.m. MDT, August 31, 2025 by the Wyoming Department of Health Aging Division, Community Living 
Section, 316 W 22nd St., Cheyenne, Wyoming 82002. The Letter of Intent shall be on the applicant’s 
official letterhead and include, at a minimum, the name, address, email address and telephone number of 
the applicant agency, reference the Aging Division’s grant, the type of funding source requested, the 
proposed types of services to be provided, and the Board chairperson’s signature. 
 
The OAA, Administration on Aging Title III & WyHS programs set out specific objectives for 
maintaining the dignity and welfare of older individuals and create the primary vehicle for organizing, 
coordinating and providing community-based services and opportunities for older Americans and their 
families. The goals of the Title III and WyHS programs are to focus on enhancing the lives of older 
individuals to allow them to remain in their homes, thus preventing inappropriate or premature 
institutionalization. The OAA, Administration on Aging Title III & WyHS Programs currently available 
in Lincoln County, Wyoming are:  Title III-E National Family Caregiver Support Program, and Wyoming 
Home Services. 
 
These programs are authorized pursuant to W.S. 9-2-1204 & W.S. 9-2-1208. The application will cover 
the grant period of October 1, 2025 through September 30, 2026, for the Title III-E National Family 
Caregiver program; and October 1, 2025 through June 30, 2026 for the Wyoming Home Services 
program. The option of extension for these programs is subject to federal and state guidelines, and is not 
guaranteed. Contracts for these projects will be issued to successful applicants dependent and conditioned 
upon the federal budget authority, and quality of care provided to clients by the grantee. 
 
A grant application will be emailed upon receipt of the Letter of Intent by the Wyoming Department of 
Health, Aging Division, Community Living Section and beginning after August 18, 2025. Grant 
applications will be due by 5:00 p.m. MDT on September 12, 2025. In the case that no applications are 
received, or no grantees have met the minimum requirements by the due date, the applications shall 
remain open for this service area until filled. At all times the Aging Division reserves the right to award 
zero funds for this funding opportunity. For more information, or technical assistance, contact the Aging 
Division, Community Living Section at 307-777-7995 or 800-442-2766. 
 

Dated this 1st day of August, 2025 
Jeff Clark, Community Living Section Manager 

Aging Division 
Wyoming Department of Health  

 
 
 


